
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 
 

  
(By email)    

 
Our Ref: MGLA141119-7076 

 
18 December 2019 

 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information about CCTV which the GLA received on 14 
November 2019. Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
Our response to your request is as follows. Please find below the information we hold within the 
scope of your request: 
 
Does the council use any CCTV cameras produced by Hikvision? 

Yes 

 

Does the council use any other hardware produced by Hikvision? 

Yes 

 

Does the council use any equipment produced by Pyronix? 

No  

 

If any hardware from either Hikvision or Pyronix is used, could you please tell me 
when they were installed? 

If any hardware from either Hikvision or Pyronix is used, could you please tell me how 
many units are in use? 

If any hardware from either Hikvision or Pyronix is used, could you please tell me 
where the cameras are located? 
 

I can confirm that we hold information relating to the installation date, numbers, locations 
and types of units. However, this is sensitive information which is exempt under the 
following exemptions:  
 

• Section 24(1) National Security  

• Section 31(1)(a) Law Enforcement  
 
See attached Annex A for further information on how the exemptions have been applied. 

 
 



 
 

 

If any hardware from either Hikvision or Pyronix is used, could you please describe the 
type of cameras in use (facial recognition, standard CCTV, ANPR)? 
 

The duty to confirm or deny in Section 1(1)(a) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
does not apply when considered along with the following exemption provisions:  
 

• Section 24(2) National Security  

• Section 31(3) Law Enforcement  
 
Any statement which might confirm or deny whether or not the GLA has any contract or 
uses technology of this nature (or not) would give an indication of the security measures 
which might be employed by City Hall, providing criminals or, in the worst case, terrorists 
with information that could help them take action against City Hall or areas/events related 
to the GLA or evade detection.  
 
The attached Annex B gives further information on how these provisions have been applied, 
but the GLA can neither confirm nor deny whether or not it holds any additional 
information.   
 
Please note this response should not be taken to as an indication of whether or not 
information in relation to the use of facial recognition information is held.  

 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA141119-7076. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 

 

  












